ELSTREE AND BOREHAMWOOD TOWN COUNCIL  

ENTERTAINMENTS COMMITTEE 
MINUTES of a meeting held in Fairway Hall, Brook Close, Borehamwood on Tuesday 15th July 2014 at 7.30pm
Present: 


Cllr Mrs S Parnell (Chairman) (in the Chair)


Cllr S Rubner (Vice Chairman) 





Cllr R Butler (ex-officio)

Cllr G Franklin 





Cllr C Kelly (Substitution)
In attendance:


R Jarvis (Head Steward)






L Stack (Resident) (Attendance for Minutes 8-12)




T Ash (Resident) (Attendance for Minutes 8-12)




T Malton (Deputy Clerk) (Attendance for Minutes 8-12)




D Salter (Council Officer) (Attendance for Minutes 8-12)




H Jones (Town Clerk)
08.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND SUBSTITUTIONS

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Mrs S Maughan (Other Business) (Cllr C Kelly substituted), Cllr Mrs A Mitchell (Other Business) and Cllr Mrs P Strack (ex-officio) (BETTA event).
09.
DECLARATIONS OF COUNCILLORS' INTERESTS

There were none.

10.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 

The Minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 10 June 2014 were approved and authorised for signing by the Committee Chairman.

11.
FESTIVAL 2014

The Committee received a report outlining the net 2014 Festival costs against budget and the 2013 figures.  The Finance Summary was as follows:
	
	Net Cost of the Festival
	Budget
	Variance

	2013
	£15,551


	£19,095
	£3,544

	2014


	£16,319
	£17,950
	£1,631


It was noted that outstanding, committed payments/receipts were as follows (at the time of meeting):

· BBC Band -£1,000

· 100 Years Banner -£65

· Allum Hall Hire (Peninsula) -£400

· Circus (FD) -£350

· Talent Show prize money -£150

· Catering -£200

· Parade Assistance Grants -£600

· First Capital Connect Sponsorship +£1,000
The Committee welcomed the increased levels of income and sponsorship used to improve services and to maintain budget targets for the 2014 Festival.  Sponsorship receipts amounted to £1,500, with catering, lighting/staging services and vehicles also being provided in lieu of sponsorship.  It was noted that sponsors (including those not listed on the “Summer Holiday” Parade Banner) would be thanked and have their logos included in Edition 15 of the Town Crier publication.  
Ticket Sales receipts amounted to £750 (150 tickets sold for the USA Band “Peninsula Young Artists” at £5 each).  The Committee had previously agreed to waive an entry fee for the Offenburg Band to raise funds for MENCAP.

It was noted that the Festival costs included stewarding payments but not the cost (in time) of Town Council Staff and that the General Management Committee would be considering the staffing implications for the 2014 Festival and future events organised by the authority in order to seek to achieve a fair and well managed scheme without causing any adverse impact on other Council services.
The Committee also welcomed the letters of thanks received by the Council from participants in the 2014 Festival.  
It was noted that the Mayor and Deputy Mayor had written letters of thanks to all the relevant individuals and organisations who had assisted to make the period a successful one.  The Chairman, in particular, wished to convey a vote of thanks to the Mayor, Cllr Mrs P Strack, for her work in organising the Primary Schools Performing Arts Festival.
Civic Parade: 14 June 2014

It was noted that Parade Float numbers were as follows:

	
	Vehicle
	Walking
	Total

	2013


	4
	8
	12

	2014


	14
	7
	22


It was noted that only one vehicle did not arrive (Community Action Hertsmere) and that this organisation would not, therefore, receive a float assistance grant.  The Committee considered the following recommendation for awards, based on float numbers and budget headings: 
	
	Vehicle
	Walking
	Total Award

	2013


	£100
	£50
	£550

	2014


	£60
	£30
	£600


It was RESOLVED that:

(i)
float assistance awards for 2014 be determined as follows:

Borehamwood 2000 FC (Darth Vader) - Borehamwood 2000: £30
Elstree & Borehamwood Residents' Association (On The Buses) - Elstree & Borehamwood Residents Association: £60
Hare Krishna (Food for All) - Food For All: £30
Hertsmere Academy of Dance (Roger Rabbit) -  Hertsmere Performing Arts: £30
Hertsmere Mencap (Let's Go To The  Movies) - Hertsmere Mencap: £60
Kenilworth School (Holby City) - Kenilworth Primary School: £60
K's School of Dance (Muppets) - K's School of Dance: £60
Parkside School (Labyrinth) - Parkside School: £60
Saffron Green School (Moby Dick) - Friends of Saffron Green: £60
Hertsmere Leisure (League of Their Own) - Hertsmere Leisure: £60
Woodlands School (Lego Star Wars) - Woodlands School Staff & Parents Association: £60
 (ii)
the application form for a Parade Float be amended to include a change in the terms 
and conditions to specify that the responsibility for hiring a float (including all 
specifications) rested with the applicant and not Town Council Staff or Members;
(iii)
a marching band be hired to lead the Civic Parade 2015 (i.e. behind T Costello); 
(iv)
17 (increased from 15) stewards be employed for the Civic Parade 2015; and
(v)
representations be made to Hertfordshire Constabulary in order to seek similar 
support for the 2015 Parade (3 PCSOs and 1PC).

Families Day






It was noted that Families Day continued to improve:
	
	Community Stalls
	Caterers/Commercial
	Income

	2013


	c.30-40
	4
	£330

	2014


	52
	9
	£610


It was noted that the Parks Department at Hertsmere Borough Council had yet to clarify the Meadow Park clear up costs.  The Head Steward and Members highlighted the issues outstanding concerning broken/unclean lavatories and the lack of wheelie bins on site.  Against this background, it was felt that portaloos should be considered for 2015.

It was further noted that where issues of concern existed regarding Stall Holders and compliance with instructions provided by Stewards, letters of clarification would be issued by the Town Council in order to seek to resolve such problems in future.

It was RESOLVED that:

(i)
consideration of the Town Council’s ruling on party political and other political 
stalls and representation at events hosted by the Authority be deferred to Full 
Council on 18 September 2014;

(ii)
alternative, best value quotations be considered for the 2015 Fun Fair at Families 
Day (including a price being obtained from J Amer – having supplied the 2013 rides 
for Fireworks Night and the Christmas Switch On Event);

(iii)
advice be obtained on requirements for crowd control barriers in the event of a 
motorcycle display at Families Day 2015 (with appropriate budgeting for 2015/16, if 
required);

(iv)
no contract for face painting be made for Families Day 2015 (as provision by 
Community stalls was deemed to be sufficient and helpful to charitable 
organisations in raising funds);
(v)
a cost for portaloos be ascertained and included in the 2015/16 Festival budget for 
Families Day 
2015; and

(vi)
the Youth Council be recommended to consider obtaining a gazebo for use at Town 
Council (and other) events.

Events to be withdrawn from 2015 Programme
Despite a poor turnout, it was felt that the Pool Party should remain in the 2015 programme but that Hertsmere Leisure should be encouraged to publicise the Event.
It was RESOLVED that the following Events be (or remain) withdrawn from the 2015 programme of Civic Festival listings (and would thereby not receive Town Council support):

· Chess Night

· Cricket Match

· Bowls Open Day

· 10K and Fun Run (Boreham Wood Athletic Club)
Classic Car Vehicle Show: 21 June 2014

It was recognised that the Classic Vehicle Show had been a great success (with 28 entries).  Staff at Maxwell Park Community Centre had similarly reported on the success of the Event.

It was RESOLVED that:
options be investigated, with a report to the Committee (together with costings), for enhancing the 2015 Classic Car show.
12.
EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC

It was RESOLVED that:

under the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 S1 (2) the press and public be excluded from the meeting whilst staffing matters were discussed.

13.
STEWARDING AND STAFFING MATTERS

The report of the Head Steward received.

It was RESOLVED that:

(i)
R Jarvis be reappointed as the Head Steward for the remainder of the 2014/15 
Council Year (to cover Fireworks Night and Christmas Switch On 2014) and for the 
Civic Festival 2015 (with a review at the end of that period);

(ii)
the Town Clerk be asked to draft a comprehensive Head Steward’s job description 
(setting out the powers and decision making function delegated to the role) to be 
considered and adopted by the Committee; and
(iii)
General Management Committee be recommended to consider preparing a separate 
staffing budget for the Civic Festival 2015 and to further consider measures to 
address the impact on Council services of additional hours worked by employees.

14.
CLOSURE

The Meeting closed at 9.15 pm.
It was noted that the next Committee meeting was scheduled to take place on Tuesday 9 September 2014.
Date:................................... 
CHAIRMAN...........................................................
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